
MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
HELD AT   NOLTON READING ROOMS  ,   NOLTON  

3 JULY 2017
Members Present
D Smith (Chair), J Hancock, M Canton, A Peach, Cllr J Adams
Clerk - H Smith, Anna Jones (observer), Rob Thomson (observer)

Chairman D Smith introduced R Thomson who had agreed to be co-opted onto the Council in the
Nolton Ward. The Councillors introduced themselves for the benefit of R Thomson and A Jones
(who would be taking over as Clerk from September).

1286 Apologies
J Gale.

1287 Minutes of the previous meeting
Chairman signed the minutes of the June meeting.  Proposed M Canton, 2nd A Peach.

1288 Clerks report on Matters arising
Clerk updated councillors on:
Defibrillator – M Harries had asked for the defibrillator to be installed a few months ago so
will chase at the next Victoria Hall meeting in July.
New bench – should be with us by the end of the month.
Old bench to be removed – Cllr J Adams will follow this up.
4 Hilton Crest – Cllr J Adams to follow this up.
Yellow lines at Nolton – noted.  Awaiting response from PCC.

1289 Declaration of Interest
None.

1290 Planning
NP/17/0347/FUL – 7 Folkstone Hill, Nolton Haven – no objections.

1291 Finance
Mrs A Williams invoice for internal audit £40 – chq #623. Proposed M Canton, 2nd J
Hancock.
A Peach and R Thomson agreed to be added as signatories when the forms were changed
for the change of Clerk.

1292 Correspondence
Thank you letter from Round Up – noted.

1293 Other items
Victoria Hall Association representative – as M Harries will be co-opted onto the council in 
September and as he is Chair of the Victoria Hall Association it was decided he should be
the NRCC representative.  D Smith to inform M Harries.
Clerk read out former Chair P Pinson's report for 2016/17.
Community Speed Watch programme – the programme was discussed but it was felt that it
might not work because of the amount of organisation and commitment it would entail.

Cllr J Adams would look into different speed awareness/calming measures.
Review of electoral arrangements – A Peach and D Smith would attend the meeting.
Clerk to find out the cost of joining One Voice Wales and PALC.  

1294 PCC report
Cllr J Adams reported that there wasn't much news as new councillors had been undertaking
training and induction. He did report that dog fouling and littering had got very bad in the
county. He had asked for a sub-committee to be formed of the Services Committee so they
could organise a wider enforcement team to look at these issues plus fly tipping.



1295 Items for the next Agenda
None.

Meeting Closed at 8.10pm.

Signed Chairman


